LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7.00pm 21 July 2021
PRESENT:  Councillors Goulden (Chair), Collins, Sweeting and Yarrow.
Apologies were received from Councillors Bray and Ward Councillor Bayram. 
There were no members of the public present.

Clerk:  Alan Bravey

The meeting was held at Laxton Victory Hall.

70/21
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations of interest. 

71/21
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 23 June 2021 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
72/21 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – There were no members of the public present.
73/21 CLERK UPDATE – The cracked pane in the noticeboard near Back Street had been repaired, and a dog fouling sign had been installed on a verge on St Peter’s Lane.  Councillor Collins advised he was unable to mow the piece of land behind the garages until the allotment lawnmower had been replaced.  Councillor Goulden advised that the rotavator had been stripped down but further repairs were required.  It was agreed to discuss these issues at the next meeting of the allotment committee.  ERYC’s tree officer had agreed to visit St Peter’s Lane to assess whether it was suitable for replanting with native trees, such as Plum, Almond or Cherry Tree.  It was agreed that the Clerk would enquire whether the dead Almond Tree could be removed.  It was also agreed that the Clerk would check whether a Parish Council representative was required at the meeting of the Pub / Village Hall to discuss the Get Ready East Yorkshire Grant.  There had been no further information from ERYC on the Cotness Footbridge or the bridge on the Skelton Footpath, or from Northern Powergrid on the electricity pole at Cotness Corner, and it was agreed the clerk would request updates on these issues for the next meeting.  

74/21 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Collins advised that ERYC’s pot hole repair crew had been unable to repair the road surface due to parked cars.  It was agreed that the Clerk would raise this issue with ERYC.  

75/21 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There were no ward councillor updates. 
76/21 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERYC – Birthday Honours List 

ii. ERNLCCA - Queen’s Jubilee Beacons 2 June 2022  

iii. ERYC - Invitation to residents to take part in YORSwitch.

iv. ERNLCCA - Newsletter

v. ERYC - National Bus Strategy  

vi. Diocese of York – Condition of Cemetery Chapel

(b) Councillor Sweeting would enquire into booking a piper for the 2nd June Jubilee celebrations, (c) the Clerk would ask ERYC to remove the bus stop sign from the village in light of the cancellation of the bus service, because it was causing confusing for local residents and (d) the Clerk would ask the Church whether hard hats could be kept by the door of the cemetery chapel.  

77/21 ERECTION OF TWO STOREY EXTENSION AND EXTERNAL AND INTERNAL ALTERATIONS, saltmaRshe hall – Resolved – the Parish Council had no objections to the application but supported the comments of the Conservation Officer.  
78/21 FUTURE USE OF LAXTON PHONE BOX – Further to Minute 58/21, it had been established that ERYC wiped clean their library books, rather than quarantining them.  Wipes and sanitiser had therefore been added to the phone box, and a message promoting its use as a book swap sent to the Parish Whatsapp group.  Residents had also been encouraged to come up with their own uses, and there had been a suggestion of a seed swap, and some other ideas.  The meeting discussed running a competition to encourage children from the village, or related to people in the village, to name the phone box and suggest some ideas for use.

Resolved – The Clerk would draft a children’s competition to name the phone box and suggest a future use, with 1st, 2nd and 3rd prizes of book tokens, and a prize for every entry.  
79/21 HIGHWAYS, DRAINS AND DYKES – Resolved – the Clerk would report the pot hole on Saltmarshe Road, and the damaged bridge on Trandy Lane.  
80/21 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – a) that it be noted that the follow had been be paid by BACS since the last meeting

i. RBLI – 2 Tommy Figures - £400
ii. Cartridge Save - Ink Cartridges £68.78

iii. ERNLCCA – Chairman Training - £48

iv. Laxton PCC – COVID Grant - £500

v. N Wenn – Phone Box Refurbishment and Noticeboard Repair - £1493.50

and b) that that the following accounts be approved for payment:

vi. Clerk, Salary - £131.04
vii. HMRC – PAYE - £32.80

SIGNED:







DATE:
177                                       

